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Building Committee Update 

At our meeting last week, Steve gave us a 

promising update on the roof project.  Now 

that the sanctuary roof has been stabilized, 

we are ready to deal with structural issues 

with the wall between the sanctuary and the 

Wesley Room.  We have drawings from our 

structural engineer and soon will be in 

conversation with Dick Ackerman, the 

Village Building Inspector, for his approval 

to move ahead.  The contractor that did the 

sanctuary roof work will also do the work on 

the Wesley Room.  We also discussed other 

issues, such as upgrading the electrical 

system in sanctuary, and decisions about the 

interior, such as colors, carpeting, any 

window upgrades, seating and so 

forth.  These proposals will be brought to the 

congregation for approval. It was also 

gratifying to me, and I would guess to many 

others, that we had our Childrenôs Christmas 

program in the sanctuary.  It was a bit chilly 

but being in that space and seeing the 

children participate in the program provided 

ample warmth.  Keep the work of the team 

in your prayers, please.  Thank you.  

 

ñMethodist Church to split over gay rights.ò  Such was the 

headline on the front page of last Saturdayôs Chicago 

Tribune.  I doubt if any of us were shocked.  Such an 

outcome has been expected for some time.  Yet, I am 

saddened, deeply saddened. The outcome may have been 

inevitable, but that doesnôt make it any easier.  I am a 

Methodist by choice. I came to Methodism because of a 

deep belief in the manner in which the followers of John 

Wesley have been able to hold together a profound 

theological integrity and a dedication to social justice. In 

short, I believe in the ñMethodist Way.ò  I am sure that this 

commitment to theological integrity and social justice or as 

Wesley himself spoke of ñacts of pietyò and ñacts of 

mercyò will find expression in whatever new forms of 

Methodist energy come from this division. 

 

The headline was prompted by the release of a proposal 

formulated by sixteen prominent Methodists, including 

eight bishops and persons from the various advocacy 

groups. The issue remains how the church will treat 

members of the LGBTQ community.   The proposal is 

entitled, ñProtocol of Reconciliation and Grace through 

Separation.ò  The conclusion stated: ñThe United 

Methodist Church and its members aspire to multiply the 
Methodist mission in the world by restructuring the Church 

through respectful and dignified separation.ò  The group 

went on to say, ñéthe undersigned propose restructuring 

the Church by separation as the best means to resolve our 
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With the start of the New Year comes new ideas of 

how we can share Godôs word and our good works 

with everyone.  The first activity will be collecting 

items for ñSouperò Bowl Sunday.  Along with 

collecting soup weôll be collecting other food items: 

Any canned items i.e. vegetables (peas, carrots, corn 

and creamed corn); sauces; meat; boxed sides (Pasta 

Roni, stuffing, mac nô cheese, Rice-a-Roni); sugar; 

flour.  We will be collecting until February 16th and 

all items will be donated to the Hebron Area Food 

Pantry.  We want to thank you in advance for your 

generosity!   

 

On January 26th there will be a waffle and sausage 

breakfast after church.  If anyone would like to donate 

a topping for the waffles please talk to either Debbie 

or Shirlee.  Please stay and enjoy the food and 

fellowship.   

 

We will be participating in Heartwarming Hebron on 

Saturday, February 8th from 11:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 

We will have a variety of items for sale including the 

crosses made from the lathe that was in our 

sanctuary.  Thank you Bill for creating something so 

meaningful from old pieces of wood!  Come see what 

everyone has to offer.  The event will be held at the 

Alden-Hebron High School.  

 

There will be a Pancake Supper on February 25th - Fat 

Tuesday!  We will be serving from 6:00 p.m. - 8:00 

p.m. Bring your friends and family to enjoy an over-

indulgent meal before the start of Lent.  Our Ash 

Wednesday service will be the following evening at 

7:00 p.m.  Our first Bible Study will start on Sunday, 

March 1st after church at noon. Again, all are 

welcome to attend.                          

 

Words alone cannot begin to express how thankful we 

are for all of the acts of giving from everyone.  As it 

states in Kent Nerburnôs book Simple Truths, ñWe 

each have a different kind of strength.  Some of us are 
able to persevere against hopeless odds, some are 

able to see light in a world of darkness, some are able 

to give selflessly with no thought of return, while 
others are able to bring a sense of importance into the 

hearts of those around them. 
 

God bless all of you who willingly share your 

strengths. 

 

Shirlee Correll and Alberta Austin, Nurture Co-Chairs 
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differences, allowing each partéto remain true to 

its theological understanding while maintaining 

control of all the dignity, equality, integrity and 

respect of every person.ò 

 

There are still many things to work out but the 

proposal does say that the ñProtocol agreement 

calls the 2020 General Conference to adopt a 

process that would allow the central conferences, 

annual conferences, and local churches to join a 

new traditionalist Methodist denomination while 

maintaining control of all their property, assets and 

liabilities.ò  Essentially this means that those 

churches who wish to maintain the present 

prohibition on gay marriage the ordination of gay 

persons will leave the present denomination and 

form a new Methodist Church.  Those centrist and 

progressive churches who wish to change the 

present prohibitions will be free to do so and will 

maintain the name the United Methodist 

Church.  There are still many details to work out. 

There are a number of financial issues to be settled. 

And this proposal or some form of it still must be 

approved by the General Conference in May. As it 

stands now, local churches will have a decision to 

make about which Church they will be a part of.  

 

I ask you to continue to be in prayer for our UMC 

in general, and our local congregations in particular 

as we make these difficult and painful 

decisions.  May God in Christ keep us faithful and 

may the Holy Spirit be at work among us! 

 

Pastor Jim 

 

N.O.W. - Nurture 
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N.O.W. - Outreach 

The Hebron United Methodist Church will have 

a booth at the Heartwarming Hebron event on 

Saturday, February 8th from 11:00 am - 3:00 pm 

at the Alden-Hebron High School gymnasium.  

Our booth will have items for sale crafted and 

created by the HUMC!  Proceeds from this event 

will go toward the building fund.  While there, the 

HUMC will also be participating in a community 

fundraising effort for Hebron parks improvement.  

We hope you all come out to this event to support 

our church and our community!  For more 

information about this event, go to: 

https://www.facebook.com/events/s/heartwarmi

ng-hebron/601745130585507/ 
 

Kate Johnson & Wendy Schaid, 

Outreach Co-Chairs 

 

 

In December, the HUMC posted a message on Facebook about a fundraiser called "The Hebron Cross."  Within 

days, the HUMC's Facebook engagement increased 385%.  Thank you Bill Elverman for coming up with this idea 

and for creating the beautiful crosses from the reclaimed materials from our church.  It was very touching to read 

and hear people recount their memories of HUMC and their wish to have a part of its walls in their own homes.  We 

have sold 61 crosses and raised $1,525.00 for the building fund.  If you are interested in purchasing a Hebron Cross, 

please contact the church with your payment ASAP as we have only 24 crosses left.  Any remaining crosses will be 

available for purchase at Heartwarming Hebron on February 8th at the Alden-Hebron High School from 11:00 am 

- 3:00 pm.  Thank you to everyone who has purchased a cross and who has helped spread the word! 

 

 

Northern Illinois Conference  

2020 Laity Convocation 

ñUnpacking Racismò 

Saturday, February 8, 2020 

9 am to 12:30 pm (doors open at 7:45 am) 

Sycamore UMC, 160 Johnson Ave. Sycamore, IL 60178 

  

Learn, discuss, and understand the impact of racism, the 

concept of unconscious bias, how race shapes oneôs place 

and understanding of society, and the idea of privilege. 

  

Agenda: 

Opening Worship 

Bible Study with Bishop Sally Dyck 

Panel Discussion 

Closing Worship with Communion 

Cost: $10/person or $40/church.  Box lunch available for 

an additional $10.  Register online at 

www.umcnic.org/calendar/laity-convocation 

Registration deadline: January 28 at noon. 

  

This is the Annual Laity Convocation, sponsored by the 

Board of Laity.  All laity & clergy are invited to 

attend.  Come & see what is going on with our sisters & 

brothers in the NIC! 

 

Please mark your calendars!  

February 22, 2020, Elgin 

District will hold Leadership 

Training at Epworth UMC in 

Elgin.  Classes will be held for 

Trustees, Discipleship, Racism, Staff Relations & 

Buildings.  Details will be announced soon.  The flyer 

is in production right now.  If you are new to any of 

the committees above, or have some questions, please 

feel welcome to attend!  Any questions, please talk to 

Kathy. 
Hebron Crosses 

https://www.facebook.com/events/s/heartwarming-hebron/601745130585507/
https://www.facebook.com/events/s/heartwarming-hebron/601745130585507/
http://www.umcnic.org/calendar/laity-convocation
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N.O.W. - Witness 

Our Christmas Open House on December 15th was a 

magical experience!  I want to thank the entire "cast" for 

their charming impersonations of our favorite Hogwarts 

professors as they retold the story of Jesus' birth.  Thank 

you to Steve, Natalie, Kate and Luke Moore for getting 

the sanctuary space in shape for our program, to Bob, 

Karen, Chela, Margie, Jeanne Johnson and Megan 

Lackey for providing lights, set pieces and more, and to 

Kate for creating the beautiful ornaments that we gifted 

to everyone who came.  A special thank you goes out to 

Wendy for providing all the materials and instruction at 

the craft table so each child could take home their own 

"Remembrall" ornament and stocking.  And lastly, a very 

big thank you to Shirlee for all her hard work arranging 

this event and for making the delicious luncheon!  We all 

enjoyed seeing our church family's special ornaments on 

display as well. Thank you to those who shared, and to all 

of you who came out that day to share in the Christmas 

spirit.   

 

 

 

On December 7th, HUMC joined with the Harvard 

Community Senior Center to present the 3-D 

dancers at Christmas in Harvard.  We had a great 

time dancing "In the Mood for Christmas" which 

we performed again a week later for the seniors at 

the Mercyhealth Care Center. Both performances 

were uplifting for the dancers and audience 

members alike.  Thank you to all our HUMC 

dancers - Kris, Sharon and our littlest elf Karen - 

and thanks to everyone who came out to support 

us! 

 

-Stephanie Claussen & Dave Dickey,  

Witness Co-chairs 
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On December 22nd the HUMC kids sang "Joy to the 

World" while signing the lyrics.  Our focus that day was 

on our mission, Building Safe and Supportive Spaces.  

We talked about how blessed we are at Christmas in our 

warm homes with friends and family, food and gifts, but 

how some people don't have these things at Christmas.  

We learned through a series of videos how The Night 

Ministry supports those in need at Christmas.  The kids 

got online and made some purchases for those in need this 

time of year.  After the service, we had a Christmas 

Cookie fundraiser to benefit our mission work.  Thank 

you to everyone who helped us raise $210 for the Night 

Ministry! 

 

Coming up Sunday, January 19th, the children are eager 

to get their Rockstar on and present a new song they've 

been working on called "The Golden Rule."   We hope 

you join us for worship! 

 

Stephanie Claussen & Kate Johnson,  

Sunday School Teachers 

 

 

HUMC Kids 

 

Happy Birthday!  
  

Nora Winn      1/8 

Alice Johnson  1/16 

Wendy Schaid  1/26 

Lucas Moore   1/28 

Nick Moore     1/28 

Brooke Maule 2/3 

Charlene Wilson  2/10 

Roy Bailey      2/10 

Betty Garrett   2/14 

Shannon Moore  2/17 

Tallulah Johnson  2/23 

 

Happy Anniversary!  
Nick & Shannon Moore  1/18 

Natalie & Bill Elverman  1/22 

Dr. Dan & Denise Staten  2/14 

 
 

 

 

 

 

LENTEN BIBLE STUDY - Begins March 1 

 

We invite you to explore and discuss the "I 

Am Sayings of Jesus."  This Lenten Bible 

Study, created by our Pastor Jim Wilson, 

will take place after worship on Sundays in 

Lent at 12:00 p.m. (March 1, 8, 15, 22, 29 

and April 5). This curriculum is designed in 

such a way that each study session is 

independent from the other so those who 

cannot attend all study sessions can still 

fully participate: Come as you can, leave 

when you must.  We hope you join us in 

Lent for discussion, reflection and learning. 
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¶ James Hampton who is having surgery 

¶ Alberta Austin, & her son Marty 

¶ Dave Dickey 

¶ Pastorôs friend Omar Logan, cousin Terri Ambrozich  and Pastorôs nephew, Jason, who had a bad fall 

while rock climbing     

¶ All of Roy Baileyôs family 

¶ Cheri Espe & her daughter, Brianna who had surgery for a tumor in her hip        

¶ Shirlee Correllôs in-laws, Gene & Donna Correll 

¶ Our former Pastor Paul & Lynn 

¶ Erinôs friend Bud Milinac who has cancer on the back of his tongue 

¶ Anita Landry 

¶ Ken Kraft 

¶ LaVerne Schmarje      

¶ Jeanne Johnson 

¶ Terry Cheek 

¶ Luella Tibbitts 

¶ Nora Winn 

¶ Denise & Dr. Dan Staten 

¶ Bill Elvermanôs friend, Tom, who has leukemia 

¶ Dave Moore 

¶ Betty Garrett, her daughter Holly & Doug         

¶ Dorothy Petersonôs daughters Lisa & April & Amber & Ashley Lucas who had 5 1/2 hour operation on 
her jaw 

¶ James Hamptonôs family 

¶  Sue Stear 

¶ Tim Mattheson who has cancer 

¶ Debbieôs friend Maryôs husband who has bladder cancer 

¶ Bob, who has rapid onset Alzheimer's 

¶ We pray for the victims & their family & friends of the wildfires in L.A. area                  

¶ We are praying for General Conference in Minneapolis in May, 2020 

¶ We pray for our church, our village, our leaders, local, state & national.  We pray for our church leaders 

in Hebron, our Elgin District Supt., our Bishop & in the entire UMC.  We pray for our police, fire & 

rescue men & women, please keep them safe while they are protecting us!  We pray for our diplomats, 

representatives, service men & women all over the world, please keep them safe.    We pray for the 

victims of the shooting violence everywhere and for the victims of weather-related disasters, storms & 

flooding.  Please keep our schools safe & our children & all children safe!  During a mental health crisis, 

anyone can call the 24-hour National Suicide Prevention Lifeline at 1-800-273-8255. We pray for rain 

for Australia to help fight the fires which have destroyed homes, & has killed people & animals.  We 

pray for Puerto Rico after the earthquakes there recently.  We pray for Iran for peace for all.  

 

In our thoughts and prayersé 
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JOIN US FOR WORSHIP! 
SUNDAY SCHOOL 9:45 AM and MORNING WORSHIP AT 10:30 AM ï nursery care provided 

Find us on Facebook or at www.hebronmethodist.org  

Plan for Worship 
January 19 - Guest speaker Dave Dickey 
John 2:1-11 - "Now That's A Party" 

 

January 26 - Voices of Hope 
Isaiah 9:1-4, Matthew 4:12-23 - "Light of Liberation 

 

February 2 - Voices of Hope 
Micah 6:1-8, Matthew 5:13-20 - "Light for Faith" 

 
February 9 - Voices of Hope 
Psalm 112:1-9, Matthew 5:13-20 - "Light for Happiness" 
 
February 16 - Voices of Hope 
Deuteronomy 30:15-20, Matthew 5:21-37 - "Light of Life"  

 
February 23 - Voices of Hope 
Matthew 17:1-9, Exodus 24:12-18 - "Light of Revelation" 

 


